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The Randolph Fire District #1 (RFD1) Prudential Committee offers this newsletter to inform and 
update District members about activities and ongoing issues. Enclosed with this newsletter you 
will also see the Consumer Confidence Report (CCR) for 2021 which by federal regulation is 
issued annually by each public water system. The report indicates the results of chemical 
testing routinely performed to monitor water quality to be within State and Federal Drinking 
Water standards. You should feel free to contact us with questions or concerns about the report, 
and about your water quality or water pressure. Our contact information is provided on the 
system’s website, www.RFD1.org, which includes prior newsletters. 
 
Save the date! We are having our annual Customer Appreciation Picnic (resuming after a two-
year hiatus due to Covid) on Tuesday, August 9th, to be held outdoors at the parade grounds 
field beside at the Congregational Church at the corner of East Bethel Road and South 
Randolph Road. We had an excellent turnout in 2019 and look forward to another strong 
attendance. Every customer of Fire District  #1 is welcome, and we look forward seeing you 
again, or for the first time if you missed the 2019 event. 
 
Food and beverages will be provided, thanks to costs covered in part by a generous donation 
from a Fire District community member. You may want to bring a favorite lawn chair, or lawn 
game (both are optional). The event starts at 5:00PM, with a rain-date of August 10th. More 
information will be provided closer to the event date, including instructions for an RSVP (we 
need this so that we have enough food and beverages). 
 
Management and Operations Update:   
 
Randolph Fire District #1Annual Meeting – The annual meeting was held on Tuesday, May 17, 
2022, at the Red School House at 7PM. Meeting minutes are posted on the website. Note that 
we have an open position for the Prudential Committee clerk. We are grateful to Mary Shappell 
for her several years of dedicated service through the end of our fiscal year in May 2022. Please 
consider serving our community water system in that role. 
 
We are closely monitoring the water level in our spring source after two consecutive months of 
less than half of normal rainfall. Our source level remains adequate, and we have VTC’s source 
concurrently supplying water to our system, so we do not foresee water use restrictions in the 
short term (i.e., next month or so). We ask you to continue to be prudent with outside water use 
and will keep you informed, including advising if additional conservation measures are needed.  
 
We continue to have opportunities for participating in your water system operations. We will 
gladly meet with you to explain what our system comprises and how it functions. You might find 
a role for your interests and talents to serve you community, or you may simply want to satisfy 
your curiosity (a family member’s) about how your drinking water and fire protection get to you.  
There are many ways you can contribute to keep RFD1 an independent provider of clean and 
plentiful water.  

 
Please take a few minutes and visit our website to learn more about YOUR Fire District! 
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